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A.I.B.F. and supporting churches,
June has been a profitable month here in Elizabeth City in reaching people and also getting some improvements done at our property. This past Sunday we had a teenage young man come to be baptized after getting saved at his home from personal Soulwinning. Amen!
Prior to Father’s Day, we took our men and boys on an overnight camping trip here in North Carolina. We had 11 men come out and the time of Christian fellowship, testimonies and devotions made many memories.
One of the men in our church is a plumber and he donated his time to install a new sink at the church and our soundman took a few hours to install some new platform monitors to assist with the sound. It has truly made a difference during the services.
We ordered 5,000 more Gospel tracts after going through our second “batch” of 10,000. Getting the Gospel out! This past Sunday night we had a Men’s Quartet come down from the Chesapeake Baptist Church and sing for our “Gospel Sing” service. They were a blessing and help to the dear people of our church. To top it off, we have had 13 first time visitors this month and 15 souls saved! The Lord continues to bless His Work as we strive to serve Him!
Thank you all for your consistent prayers and financial support! 
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